Kahler Glen Community Association Board of Directors Meeting 

February 12, 2011 at Kahler Glen Conference Center 

Meeting Called to Order at 9:05 am. 

Board members in attendance:  Rex Lund, Pete Petesch, John Summers, Dave Reynolds, Steve Johannesen, John Killian, John Bennett, Darren Stober.
Non Board members in attendance:  Bill and Nancy Miller, John Ward, Kaye Marks.

Motion to approve minutes was made by Dave Reynolds. Minutes were approved as written.

Community reports:  Rex discussed tentative plans for improving communications with a blog type of vehicle which could improve two way communications between the board and community

Septic: John Summers reported challenges with septic capacity to accommodate future expansion on existing lots (purchased) as well as any future unsold lots.  John Greiner (LLC) has provided some of the initial estimates for septic expansion which are as high as $140,000.  John advised that we plan to build financial reserves to help cover these costs. Capacity expansion costs for new lots offered by the LLC would not be covered by KGCA.  John Killian, John Summers and John Greiner will follow up to determine next steps and confirm estimates. Actual costs will not be incurred until future homes are built on existing lots. 

Treasurer: Dave reports dues and bank accounts and profit/loss are in good shape.  There are two landowners (un-built lots) who have lengthy overdue payments (3-6 months).  Legal costs are the only expense item over budget, and they are expected to continue to grow for the forseeable future.

Roads/Trash: Steve updated that Waste Management has been successful. There were some charges with overflow during the holidays.  Some residents have placed furniture, Christmas trees, and un-compacted boxes in the garbage. This causes unnecessary charges to the community.  

Rex mentioned plans to post signs for parking areas reserved for Kahler Glen residents and guests.

Water: Pete updated that all monthly tests are passing and water quality is good. Avalanche zone contract is in place but is unnecessary and will be activated only as needed.

Architecture: John Killian reports that there are no new home proposals or plans to evaluate. 

President’s report: Rex met with the LLC board of managers in late January.  The purpose was to discuss the budget for FY11. The LLC management group had a negative view on the proposed covenant amendments for changing voting rights.  We have received the Resort’s proposed fee structures for Fiscal Year 2011-2012. The proposal will be reviewed by the budget working team and then discussed with the board and the Resort to reach agreement on a new budget.

There will be an investors meeting on Feb 19th.  Rex cannot attend in person but would like the KGCA board’s position/statement to be presented. John Bennett submitted that the deed of trust prohibits the LLC from changing voting rights & control.  The Deed of Trust states  “Grantors covenant and agree:… to defend any action or proceeding purporting to affect the security hereof or the rights or powers of beneficiary of Trustee, and to pay all costs and expenses, including cost of title search and attorney’s fees in a reasonable amount, in any such action or proceeding, and in any suit brought by Beneficiary to foreclose this Deed of Trust.”  John also proposed that if both boards (LLC and KGCA) were unanimous in proposing voting rights changes then there would be a better chance of approving the changes.  At this point this is perceived by the LLC as a unilateral motion from KGCA. The KGCA board sees the motion for voting rights changes as a starting point to engage community members and the LLC in a discussion. The LLC is free to propose alternative motions for the community to consider.  Rex will summarize the KGCA rationale and process for the proposed voting rights changes, and several KGCA board members will join the LLC meeting to present the perspective to the LLC. 

Resort update:  John Bennett shared that there are ongoing financial challenges with the resort.  He stated that he believes two ways to solve our financial challenges are another cash call to investors and an increase in the rates charged to KGCA. John validated that there are a number of pressing issues for both LLC & KGCA to address & require planning.  John confirmed that the LLC meeting will be open to all investors and will be held Saturday, February 19th at 10. There was an $8,000 charge for repairs to the front-loader which were required to keep snow removal equipment operational.  This severely impacted limited savings in LLC accounts.

Old business: 

Dave made a tabled motion from January meeting.  Dave withdrew his past motion and proposed a new motion:

“Resolved that the recent and ongoing actions of the President to obtain legal advice on behalf of the community association are the actions of this board”.  During the discussion, John Bennett stated that the Community Association Board is authorized by the Covenants to “enforce and administer these covenants” so legal expenses aimed at changing the covenants could be a misappropriation of community funds.  Steve Johannesen stated the legal expenditures were only being used to defend the Community Association Board against threats of litigation from some members in the Community.
Motion seconded and carried, 1 abstention (John Bennett LLC vote).

Dave updated us on the draft input items for the FY11-FY12 budget.  The Resort charges are input to this, Dave is working with Steve and Darren on budget planning.  Dave asked everyone to confirm any anticipated changes to expense items.

Community Meeting: Annual Meeting is scheduled for May 14th 10-12 AM. The agenda, budget, and any proposed motions for the KGCA will be sent via both email and hard copy mail in advance of the KGCA meeting.  Bill Miller asked that a brief update from KG Athletic Club be added to the KGCA agenda.

Voting Structure and Process for KGCA annual meeting:  Past KGCA meetings have been handled as voice votes only, and generally clear majority voice votes have been accepted by everyone.  We need to use a more formalized voting process this year to better account for voting rights and yes/no tracking and recording

We need to fill numerous positions on the Board, and the following positions are retiring in May:

· Dave Reynolds

· John Killian

· John Summers

· Steve Johannesen

· Lynn Withrow’s position (filled by Darren)

Additionally several board members holding two year terms are resigning from the board with 1 year remaining:

· Pete Petesch

· Rex Lund 

We will need to confirm Rob Casad’s intentions for remaining on the board in FY12  

There will be an opportunity for seven or eight new volunteers and KGCA residents to actively participate in the future of KGCA, and joining the future board. In the unlikely event that the board has no continuing or newly elected members next year, the covenants state that the management of our septic system will pass to Chelan County. (Rex will provide notation).  

KGCA covenants 3.5 states that “the Association shall continue to operate the onsite septic system … In the event no one is willing to serve as directors of the Association, control and operation of the onsite septic system shall pass to the Public Utility District No 1 of Chelan County.  The Association shall have the right to transfer ownership to PUD No 1 of Chelan County if the transition shall result in lower costs, improved maintenance, and more beneficial health standards.”

Water Rights: Bill Miller has researched water rights and legal issues relative to LLC and KGCA balance of ownership of water, and the ownership of water assets.  Water rights are typically controlled by the property owner.  This issue can hopefully be clarified in the coming months. Rate charges are regulated by state codes to determine future costs. John Bennett informed the board that the LLC has been meeting with the utility commission, consultants, & other professional advisors to determine whether it will be necessary to establish a regulated water utility.  Domestic water at Kahler Glen falls under the jurisdiction of the UTC (Utilities and Transportation Commission) which requires the Resort to charge a reasonable rate.  A domestic water rate proposal was included with the Resort’s proposed fee structures.  The Resort would like to avoid direct metering and billing to individual homeowners if possible.
Executive Committee Meeting Commenced to discuss legal challenges and FY12 budgeting processes.

Executive Committee Meeting Concluded.
Steve Johannesen proposed having several “town hall” meetings to provide an opportunity for discussion from community members on proposed motions for the May meeting.  Ideally we can have these meetings in late March and early April.  The actual dates will be validated at the KGCA board meeting in March, hopefully we will hold one in Seattle, and one in Kahler Glen to give the most community members the opportunity to participate.

The March KGCA board meeting will be held in Seattle on March 12th at Two Union Square.

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Petesch

